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AN ACT relating to motor vehicles; authorizing the 
department of transportation to renew or defer the 
expiration of a driver's license for a person whose public 
employment requires physical presence outside of Wyoming or 
a person on active duty in the armed forces; extending the 
authorization to the person's spouse or dependent; and 
providing for an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 31-7-119(c) is amended to read:

31-7-119.  Expiration and renewal; required tests; 
extension.

(c)  Notwithstanding subsection (f) of this section, 
the division may defer for successive five (5) year periods 
the expiration of or renew the license of a licensee who is 
on active duty in the armed forces of the United States for 
successive five (5) year periods or of a licensee employed 
by a federal, state or local government agency, where the 
federal, state or local government agency requires the 
licensee's physical presence in another state or foreign 
country, upon terms and conditions as it the division may 
prescribe. The division may similarly defer the expiration 
of or renew the license of the spouse or dependent child of 
the person in the armed forces or the federal, state or 
local government agency if residing with that person.
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Section 2.  This act is effective September 1, 2022.

(END)
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